Standing Rock Cemetery Minutes of the Regular Meeting January 14, 2021

The regular meeting of Standing Rock Cemetery Trustees was held at the cemetery office on Thursday January 14, 2021. Trustee Mike DeLeone called the meeting to order at 4:05p.m. with trustee Leo Lux, Jean Chrest Clerk –treasurer & Roger Donell-Superintendent present. Trustee Keith Benjamin present by phone.

Trustee DeLeone moved and Mr. Lux seconded to appoint Trustee Keith Benjamin, Chairman. Passed

Trustee Benjamin moved and Mr. DeLeone seconded to appoint Trustee Leo Lux Vice-Chairman, Passed

The minutes from the December 2020 meeting were presented. Trustee DeLeone moved and Mr. Benjamin seconded to approve the minutes. Passed.

The financial statement for December 2020 was presented. Trustee DeLeone moved to accept the financial statement. Trustee Lux seconded. Motion passed. The vouchers were presented. Mr. Lux moved and Mr. DeLeone seconded to approve the vouchers for payment. Motion Passed.

The 2021 Budget for Standing Rock Cemetery was presented. Items included in the budget as follows:

Chip & seal of the cemetery roads

Riding Lawn Mower

Leaf Blower & Weed Eater

Landscaping for the River Columbariums

Trustee DeLeone moved to accept the budget. Trustee Leo Lux seconded. Trustee Benjamin agreed. Motion Passed.

Trustee Michael DeLeone reviewed the fuel report.

Bill Rudloski from the City of Kent was present to discuss replacement of the retaining wall. Mr. Rudloski will send us information on color, type & warranty with an expected time frame for replacement this spring.

A court date of February 9, 2021 for trial has been scheduled in Molai vs Standing Rock Cemetery Trustees.

The next regular meeting will be Thursday February 11, 2021

Meeting Adjourned